# VILLAGE OF HARVEYSBURG STREETS AND BUILDINGS MEETING AUGUST 14, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:07 P.M. Roll call was taken with Mayor Verga, Doug Trimble, Kevin Martin, Steve Cochran, and Leroy Sanders all present. A motion to excuse Phil Trovillo was made by Mayor Verga, seconded by Leroy Sanders. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Mayor Verga, seconded by Leroy Sanders, to approve the minutes form the July  $10^{th}$ , 2017 meeting. All were in favor.

There were no guests or residents presents.

#### VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT

Mr. Trimble reported that Jeff Maybury, seasonal streets employee, put in his resignation due to health issues. There has been a new street department employee hired for a permanent position. Mr. Trimble explained that the two employee's shifts will overlap and that the hours will be 20 hours for each employee. He will be on probation for 6 months. The camera system has been put on hold until some other things are completed. The clearing out of the brush around the basketball court has begun. The trench will be done after for the drainage. It will be finished as time permits. The sidewalks turned out well and new grass is already growing. The Ken and Loraine project was started but it was put on hold to allow for the extermination of a hornets nest over the roadway. The project should be done tonight. Mr. Cochran stated that there is an additional pot hole on Loraine that should be patched. The storm drain project was discussed in the finance meeting. It will be a multi-step process. A survey needs to be done first. It will take 2 days will be \$5,500. The finance committee will be making a recommendation at council. The second phase will be a design study. There is not an amount for that until the first part is done. At that time the job can be bid out or we can still use the local contractor. If the local contractor is used, the engineer will still supervise the job for \$75 for two hours a day. Mr. Trimble voiced concerns about getting enough manpower to help if the Village uses the local contractor. The truck is schedule to be bulletproofed the week of September 11<sup>th</sup>. It should take about a week. Mr. Trimble would like to take the leaf truck in for a tune up after that. Mr. Trimble provided estimates for the outlet to be put in the women's restroom. The electrician would be almost \$400 and approximately \$100 for the heater. The new employee does have experience with electric so he may be able to do it. Mr. Cochran stated it needed to be inspected. There was further discussion about the future bathroom remodel.

A motion to adjourn at 6:25 P.M. was made by Mr. Cochran, seconded by Mr. Martin. All were in favor.

### VILLAGE OF HARVEYSBURG

## STREETS AND BUILDINGS COMMITTEE

## AUGUST 14, 2017

Duk Verya	8/28/17
Mayor Verga	Date
An Tuille	8-28-17
Doug Trimble, Village Administrator	Date
	825-17
Kevin Martin, Council Pro-tem	Date
Stew & Coelm	8/28/17
Steve Cochran, Council Member	Date
Phy Troull	8-28-17
Phil Trovillo	Date
Levoy Sanders	28A4G.17
Leroy Sanders	Date